DRAFT

At a meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council

 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 2nd November 2009 at 7.30pm

Present: Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)               
               Mr. P. Simmonds (Vice Chairman
               Mr. R. Bass 
               Mr. A. Forrest


   Mr N Fox

               Ms K Gray

               Mrs. J. Plante               
               Mrs.V. Swinburn        
               Mr M Wedd
               Cllr. A. Davies
               Mr. M Davis - Clerk
Apologies: Ms. M. Davies, Mr A Parry, Cllr D Hull and Cllr A Tarbuck

Declaration of Interests: Mr Simmonds (Affordable Housing)
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on 5th October 2009 having been circulated were proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mrs Plante and signed by the Chairman.

Matters arising:

Vicarage Green:  No report.
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths:  The Parish Footpaths Officer, Mr Basil Drinkwater attended the meeting and reported that the schedule of works agreed by Tracy Sutton would be underway in the near future. However help was required with the erection of some gates and Mr Fox volunteered for this, Mr Drinkwater to liaise.
Highways: The clerk advised that he had written to Mr Fitzhugh concerning his overgrown hedge. There was also concern about an overgrown hedge on the Martley Road at Acorn Cottage. The clerk to advise highways.
Allotments:  There was discussion about the level of allotment rents and it was agreed that this should be placed on the agenda for the next meeting.
Anti Social Behaviour: As previously agreed the Police Surgery had ceased due to lack of demand.
Affordable Housing: The chairman read a letter from Elgar Housing explaining that they had failed to reach an agreement to develop Heath Nurseries but it was understood that another Association had shown an interest.
Parish Plan:  Nothing to report.
Village Hall:  Mr Deakin, chairman of the village hall committee was present and confirmed that the £6,000 allocated by the Parish Council for repairs and upgrading  during the current financial year would be spent.
There was discussion about the request for the pre school group to erect a steel storage cabinet outside the hall. It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mr Simmonds and resolved that the storage for the preschool and toddlers groups should be limited to the current walk in store room at the end of the smaller hall.

Report on Boules Court: The wording for a proposed sign was discussed. It was agreed that Mr Bass would produce a diagram of the proposed sign for consideration at the December meeting.
Positive Activities: Mr Lewis attended the meeting and advised that the 4 football sessions held so far had not been well supported. It was agreed that Mr Lewis would try to get the views of youths using the Vicarage Green as to what activities they would support.
County Councillors report: Cllr Davies advised that an allocation of £575 had been made for footway works. This could be added to Lengthsman’s allocation if this was thought appropriate. Cllr Davies also advised that the land required for the Crown East park and ride had been acquired by the University with whom the County Council were in negotiation. The Speed Limit review was under way.   
District Councillors report: No report.
Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation:   Mr Morris reported that the raised manhole cover on the B4204 between Heath Nurseries and Lovington Lane had still not been repaired together with the replacement of a temporary cover in the footway by Acorn Cottage. There was a bad pothole in the footway by the Old Police Station
The clerk to report these matters to highways.
Correspondence: 
1. WCC Green Space team – offer to address meeting

2. J Yelland – Hedge Peachley Lane 

3. NALC – Proposed changes affecting parish councils

4. Cllr Grove – To attend briefing

5. MHDC – Application for rate relief, Lower Broadheath Post Office
Planning: The following applications were received for comments:
Proposed extension to existing dwelling and refurbishment of an existing outhouse at Lovington Grange, Lovington Lane, ref 09/01381/HOU. No comment
Finance:
a) Clerk’s Pay Review: It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mr Simmonds and resolved that the clerks salary should be increased to the new national rate for scale point 26 and a letter authorising the payment of the revised standing order was signed.

b) Accounts for payment: It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded by Mr. Simmonds and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Mr RA Gould – Allotment grass cutting October.


 -£65.00

2.   Broadheath Memorial Hall – Insurance Premium from 3/5/2009    -£1,411.49
3.   Mr M Davis – Back Pay(1st April to 30th Nov)(8 x £6.38=£51.04       -£51.04


4.  Parish Lengthsman 

a) Charges Recoverable From Worcestershire County Council

    Mr S Skeys   -   Work during September 2009 


-£157.50

    Mr M Davis  -   Scheme Management September


 -£11.40

           TOTAL

             £168.90


b) Charges due from Lower Broadheath Parish Council

    Mr S Skeys    -  Empty Rubbish  Bins, August


 -£68.25

5. Mr M Beard – Print Newsletter £50, Paper, stapler £81.52                 -£131.52

6. Mrs J Wilson/ Broadheath W.I – Edit and collating newsletter
-£100.00

7. Mr M Wedd – Inkjet Cartridges- R.S.S



- £51.68
 
c)  To consider the budget proposals for 2010/2011: It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mr Simmonds and resolved to accept the proposed budget and to apply for a precept of £28,000. Mr Bass suggested that it might be financially beneficial to pay off the loan to the Public Works Loan Board. The clerk to investigate and include an item for consideration on the agenda of the December meeting









Common Management Fund: It was agreed that Mr Wedd would obtain a quotation for a drainage survey of the problem area from Sling Lane across the triangle of common. Mrs Swinburn would obtain the details of contractors who could cut the undergrowth on the edge of the common. These matters would be considered at the December meeting.
Regional Spatial Strategy: It was agreed that a letter signed by the chairman should be sent to Cllr Davis Hughes, chairman of the South Worcestershire Joint Action Partnership together with a copy of the possible sites for development in Worcester City to hopefully reduce the numbers of new homes proposed for the parish. A copy of these documents would also be sent to Sian Griffiths, SWJCS planning manager and to all members of Malvern Hills District Council, Worcester City Council and Wychavon District Council.
Rapid Transit system. It was agreed that the clerk should forward the parish council’s comments on the Rapid Transit proposals to the County Council 
Any Other Business: The chairman suggested that the parish council might wish to make a donation to the British Legion for a new poppy wreath for use on Remembrance Day. A request has also been received from Malvern Hills District Council seeking a contribution towards rate relief on the post office and stores. As these are financial matters it was agreed to include items on the agenda for the December meeting.
Date of Next meeting:  7th December 2009 at 7.30pm.       

